Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, May 11, 2010 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore

Trustees
Lori DeHaas, Dennis Carlin, C. Morgan Inderwies
Excused
Fred Blee 


Frank Como

Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci


Guests
See Attached Sheet
Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:00 PM.  Entered into Public hearing at 7:00 PM. Discussion of absentee landlords and difficulty for CEO to follow-up with these properties; Trustees DeHaas and Carlin worked with Planning Board and wrote up first draft of law; Question raised of what will happen if landlords don’t follow new law and concern of going through process if it doesn’t improve situation; attorney input is needed, will have further discussions with him.  Public Hearing closed at 7:09 PM.
Guests:  Rachel Smith complained of speeding in the Trout Ponds area around John and Elm Streets, feels 30 mph is too fast and questioned whether speed limit could be lowered there; email will be sent to Trustee Blee requesting concentration of sheriff patrol in that part of village; Board will discuss putting in speed bumps, will be added to work in progress; Bill Foster gave them card for them to contact him.  Other concern was people tracking up through their back yard from the Trout Ponds and questioned where the boundary line was; Trustee Inderwies noted he had to post signs on land bordering a park; Mayor requested they provide survey.  Tom Grant has written through website and approached Board in past about acquiring land on Elm Street, states Village will lose liability and gain tax income, requests that if property is old that homeowners have a chance to bid on it; Mayor stated Board will consider whether land is necessary longer and if asset not utilized, it must be sold but law states it must be advertised and put out to bid.
MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from April 13, 2010 with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.

BILLS:
Presented in the amount of $37,229.21 from abstract numbers 257 and 258, with a Motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin. Carried.

WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee – Schedule reviewed for Distribution System project; pre-bid meeting May 27th; legal notice out for bids; June 8th bids opened; public informational meeting end of July; Reservoir fence under construction, trees done, contouring almost complete; dirt will be kept back until painted and then moved back.

Municipal Building Projects – Money in reserve, meeting with Mayor, Trustee Blee, Municipal Solutions, Hunt & PPG; Municipal Solutions still working on funding through USDA, needs to know which architect; PPG wants Crawford & Stearns, has to be bid; office to call Mary to guide through start of bid process for architect.


Pictures on Website – Trustee Blee working on downsizing pictures.

Village Financial Audit – Moved to end of June; Clerk to check with Municipal Solutions to see what USDA says about that.

Water Civil Suit – Attorney working on it.

Comments to NYS DEC - Trustee Inderwies working on well head protection code; will have draft by next meeting.

Utility Audit – Clerk has agreement and resolution to be passed at this meeting. 


Town Highway Water Bill – Due to joint meeting, Mayor cannot discuss with Supervisor Yetter; need assistance from attorney. 

Cable Franchise – Attorney sent letter 4/16/10, has not heard anything, last agreement stays in force.


Easements – Sufficient amount done for USDA to approve.

Judgment of Unpaid Water – On attorney’s list to be done.

Village Annexation – Have not heard from Town Board; they have 90 days to develop conclusion.


Nick Wilson Bike Park Committee – Looking for members for ad hoc committee, suggestion of Jennifer Malarkey; Mayor to send letter.


Use of Noble Room – Cost for plexiglass protective covers for windows is $250 for whole room, Bill Foster felt price good compared to cost of plastic windows; Board in favor.  Discussion of use of room, Board agrees should be open to public for other use; Deputy Mayor DeHaas to email a draft of rules for board review; suggestion made to work from community use form for reference; Deputy Mayor and Clerk to work together on rules.


IDA Agreement – Almost done, will be available at next month’s meeting.

Board of Appeals – Still need another member.


Parking in Village – Discussion of parking solutions; Mayor would like to talk to Tillers & Toilers about acceptance of using end of green; Trustee Carlin also working with state, they are 90 days behind on studies but have assigned engineer, target date June 30th for completion; Discussion of problems with trucks parking on Park Street, Joan Evans noted state trucks there; suggestion of posting no trucks except for deliveries; ordinance to be obtained from Village of Owego clerk. Signs for village parking in rear of building, estimate for $46.80 for 24x30 sign; Bill Foster to check with Bob Reynolds of DOT for permissions.

Village Green/Bandstand – Discussion of use of green; idea of farmers market, but too much going on at present.


Vacant properties/debt service – Tax maps were reviewed and list made of vacant properties, would like board to review different cases for debt service, will do in work session on May 25th, to start at 6:30 PM.


Bike Park Sign – Sign is in and going up tomorrow.

NEW BUSINESS:

RESOLUTION #27-10
Return of Tax Payments (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Carlin, seconded by DeHaas. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused. Carried.

RESOLUTION #28-10
Computel Consultants Agreement (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Carlin, seconded by Inderwies. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused. Carried.

RESOLUTION #29-10
Reappointment to Planning Board (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused. Carried.

RESOLUTION #30-10
To Hold a Public Hearing (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Carlin, seconded by Inderwies. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused. Carried.


Business Permit – Sprinkle Girls – Discussion of different businesses at this one address; Motion to approve permit upon signature of applicant by Inderwies, seconded by Carlin. Carried.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:     
Code Enforcement – Engineering report on 28 Rewey needs to be reviewed with Public Hearing on demolition; foundation fell in on other unsafe building, photos taken by Code Enforcement; Discussion of Summary of Abatement for State, need to discuss with attorney; Board approved to have Hunt do report. Unsafe buildings in budget, can also take from contingency and levy to taxes at end of year; Garbage also piled up on property, DPW to remove and bill for it. 

Public Works – Washed/sealed gazebo and bridge; water turned on at Trout Ponds; Mow Trout Ponds, Green, Village; Brush and leaf pick-up, Repair leak at Trout Ponds; read water meters; installation of business banners; Senior Pick-Up Day and Spring Clean-Up; AC installed in Municipal Building, Post Office, and Library.

Mayor – No report.


Personnel – No report.

Green Initiative – DPW and Trustee Inderwies to attend Gas Drilling training.


Board of Appeals – No report.



Planning – No report.

Building & Grounds – No report.

Parks – No report.

Youth – No report.  Summer Rec to begin in July.
Village Businesses – Trustee Carlin discussed Chamber meeting; ad will be placed for garage sale days; Trustee Carlin got information on Village sponsored events for Chamber, they want to have more presence at events.

Library – No report.



Police –   No report.



Attorney – No report.


Clerk – Reviewed change in solid waste billing, sent to attorney for review of sections to be changed in law; Audit scheduled for June 28th; annual report completed and submitted with new requirements, retirement reporting had been added, now utilities costs and consumption. Produced door knob cards for messages from water department; attended fraud prevention seminar; new software from KVS recommending separate server, getting prices; solid waste has negative balance, borrowing from reserves and interest, Clerk and Mayor to work together on this sometime in summer.
   CORRESPONDENCE:
Email read from Tom Grant regarding sale of village land on Elm Street, neighbors would like opportunity to purchase.  Virginia Wood wrote about suggested improvements for entrance to Municipal Building. Toni Dean sent email complaining about banners on green blocking view of gazebo. Received underwriting survey recommendations from NYMIR requiring written response in 60 days.

Motion to adjourn at 9:20 PM by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 

